Hanama’ulu Neighborhood Association

Thursday, May 17, 2007

7:00 p.m. at the Kalepa Village Meeting Facility, Hanamaulu, Hawaii

Minutes

Attendance

Present:

Chair Eddie Sarita, Rena Ulanday, Blu Ulanday, Alice Morikawa, Pastor Roy Sasaki, Dely Sasaki, Peter Rayno, Ernest Domingo, Laurie Kelekoma, William Trugillo, Eugenio  Delos Reyes, Vic Villon, Mildred Rapozo and Dale Matsuura.

Excused:

Treasurer Neil Rapozo

I.
Welcome


Chair Eddie Sarita welcomed everyone in attendance and asked 
Alice Morikawa to open our meeting with a prayer.

Opening Prayer



Mahalo, Alice Morikawa for the beautiful opening prayer.

Approval of Minutes of  the April 19, 2007 Meeting


After the review; a motion was made by Blu Ulanday to accept the minutes as presented.  Seconded by Vic Villon. Motion was carried.  Approved.
Treasurer’s Report

In absence of our Treasurer, Chair Sarita reported that there were no expenditures from the last meeting and the Treasurer’s Report should remain the same as last month’s.

V.
Reports

A.
By –Laws Committee





Blu Ulanday


By-Laws Committee Chair Blu Ulanday reported that the By-Laws are being reviewed by the Attorney.


B.
Elections of Officers





Blu Ulanday


Blu Ulanday and the nomination committee comprised of Pauline Ibia, Gus Garcia and Mildred Rapozo, met and have nominated the following individuals as officers of the Hanamaulu Neighborhood Assocation:


Chair:


Eddie Sarita


Vice Chair:

Vic Villon


Treasurer:

Neil Rapozo


Secretary:

Laurie Kelekoma


Sgt. At Arms:

Blu Ulanday


Mildred Rapozo motioned to accept the names as presented by the nomination committee.  Which was seconded by Ernest Domingo, after a vote by all attendees, Motion was carried.  Approved.

Chair Sarita thanked everyone for their vote of confidence and congratulated all of the officers.

C.
Proposed Community Center



Dale Matsuura


Dale Matsuura reported that she met with her committee on April 22nd at 3:00 p.m. at the HGEA Office in Lihue.  The committee wanted to be inclusive in the deign process and they would like to include a survey in the upcoming issue of the community newsletter.

Corporate Filing and IRS 501-C3

Chair Sarita explained that he as obtained the proper documentation to file for our State ID number as well as filing for a non-profit 501-C3 status.

The non-profit 501-C3 status would allow Hanama`ulu Neighborhood Association (HNA) the opportunity to obtain grants as well non taxable (?) fundraising efforts.

Eddie anticipated that this process would take approximately 7to 8 months.  Eddie explained that if all went as anticipated; we should have this process complete by the end of the year.

VI.
New Business

Hanamaulu Cemetery – waterline and maintenance – Peter Rayno

Chair Sarita explained that Peter Rayno, Ernest Domingo and Angel Madrid and a few other volunteers cleaned and have been maintaining the Filipino Cemetery located directly behind the Kalepa Village.

These same individuals would now like to clear and maintain the Japanese Cemetery located next to the Filipino Cemetery.  There was a suggestion that we try to locate some of the family members who have interned there.

Eddie explained that he had the PVC pipes that Peter asked for to run the waterline from the Japanese Cemetery water line to the Filipino Cemetery to help with the ground cover as we seem to be having an erosion problem in the Filipino Cemetery.

We will be including the clean up dates and schedules in the Community newsletter.

Community Newsletter 




Laurie Kelekoma

After some discussion; it was decided that the newsletter would be distributed quarterly with the first issue being in July 2007.  The following issues will be issued in October 2007, January 2008, April 2008 then again in July 2008.

Chair Sarita explained that distribution will take place via house to house walks.  Chair Sarita asked Laurie to contact Catherine Low to place the newsletter on our website.

The July issue would include the following:

Proposed Community Center 


Dale Matsuura will be submitting an article for the Proposed Community Center as well as the survey for the community to provide input on what they would like to see in the proposed community center.

Speed Bump Donation at Hanamaulu Beach

Cemetery Clean Dates/Schedule

Laurie will work with Peter Rayno and his crew to compile schedule dates and schedule.  Chair Sarita mentioned that it may be a nice idea to have people in the community who are unable to do the physical work required in the clean up, but they may want to organize lunch for the workers which will also allow the community to get re-acquainted with each other again in a not so formal situation.


Refreshments

Mildred Rapozo suggested that members of the committee take turns with providing refreshments.  Based on Mrs. Rapozo’s suggestion, Blu Ulanday agreed to do refreshments for the June 21st meeting.  Laurie Kelekoma agreed to cover the July meeting.  We need volunteers for August, September, October, November and December.  

VII.
Closing Prayer 





 Pastor Rocky Sasaki

Mahalo, Pastor Rocky for the beautiful closing prayer and the inspiration that you provide on a daily basis.

Adjournment

Sgt. of Arms Ulanday motioned to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Laurie Kelekoma.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 

Chair Sarita thanked everyone for taking the time to come out and for supporting our community.

Respectively submitted:  ___________________________________________





                 Laurie Kelekoma, Secretary

Hanamaulu Neighborhood Association Meeting

Thursday, May 19, 2007
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